
 

Body of Christ). Helpful 

actions ranging from a 

positive visit, to a cheery 

phone call, to time spent 

in one-to-one prayer, to a 

willingness to keep the 

nursery or teach a Sunday 

School class, to being in-

volved in outreach pro-

jects - all these and more 

will elicit responses of 

heartfelt appreciation.   

           As we move into 

the Fall season, let us we 

make a special effort to 

show our appreciation to 

our Lord through our wor-

ship of Him on Sunday 

mornings. Let us also 

demonstrate our apprecia-

tion for each other through 

words and actions of kind-

ness, gratitude, encourage-

ment, helpfulness, and 

Christ-like love. 

                                   

In appreciation for each  

of you, 

                                            

Pastor Scott 

              In writing this 

article and looking ahead 

at the calendar for Sep-

tember, my eyes quickly 

landed on the date of 

September 7th. Our third 

annual Police Apprecia-

tion Event will be held 

that Friday evening from 

5:00 to 7:30 P.M. This 

event has grown each of 

the last two years. We are 

expecting a record turn-

out this year of police 

officers, their families, 

church members, and 

folks from the communi-

ty. It is our privilege to 

show appreciation to 

those officers who protect 

and serve our community 

every day.  

         This led me to think 

some more about the 

theme of appreciation. 

Webster’s dictionary de-

fines appreciation as: 

“The act or fact of think-

ing well of, understand-

ing, and enjoying; … to 

recognize and be grateful 

for…”   It occurred to me 

that showing appreciation 

is a hallmark of our 

Christian faith. We do 

have much for which to 

be grateful. We appreci-

ate the abundant life and 

the promise of eternal life 

that God has given each 

of us. We appreciate that 

God loved us and the 

world so much, that He 

gave His only Son Jesus 

to demonstrate uncondi-

tional sacrificial love on 

the cross of Calvary. We 

appreciate the gifts that 

God has given each one 

of us to use in sharing 

faith, love, and hope with 

others. 

          Appreciation is 

also a response that oc-

curs as we interact as 

brothers and sisters in 

Christ. For instance, en-

couraging each other with 

uplifting and positive 

words and actions, usual-

ly results in genuine ap-

preciation. Words of grat-

itude and thankfulness 

build up the Church (the 
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The Ladies of the 
Church ended 

the month of August mak-
ing candles on Saturday, 
August 25th and again on 
Monday, August 27th for 
our Christmas Love Feasts. 

The Executive Board pre-
sented Bibles to Kierstyn 
and Kaleb Krause – the 
newest of our Church chil-
dren. 

Our annual Country Ham 
and Chicken Pie Supper 
will be on Saturday, Sep-
tember 22nd.  

 

 

 

1  Brenda Miller 
2  Robert Cady, 
 Tom Nicholson 
4 Sheri Fulp 
7  Michael Faircloth, Sr., 
 David Marcus 
9 Benny Welch 
10 Kent Langston, 
 Jason Turner 
11 Henrietta Green 
12 Betty Ferguson 
13 Michael Faircloth, Jr. 
14  Doris Noell, 
 Shirley Southerland 
15 Jane Carter, 
 Jim Forkner  
18 David Barringer 
20 Betty Beeson, 
 Linda Snider 
23 Harold Stith 
24 Meredith Hailey 
25 Carol McElveen 
26 Mary Saunders 
28 Henry Hilker 
30 Amy Hailey, 
 Buff Long 
 

October 
  

2 Sharlene Medley,  
 Cliff Venable 
3  Jimmy Lemons 
4 Susan Hurst,  
 Barry Self  
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Time 4:00 pm to 6:45 pm - 
$10.00 for adults and $5:00 
for children, 5-12. Please 
come and join us for good 
food and fellowship. 

 

Reminders: 

Shepherd Center Dinner, 
October 6th. 
Candle  Trim, Monday,  
November 5th. 
Fairview Fare – Bake sale and 
vendors, Saturday  
November 17th, 2018 

Hospice: Circle 4:  
 
Mission Project for Septem-
ber: Sunnyside Ministry.  
Sunnyside is in need of new 
or gently used towels, wash-
cloths, sheets and pillowcas-
es. They also need diapers, 
especially sizes 4, 5 and 
6.Please put your contribu-
tions in the Love Feast Kitch-
en.  

 

We still have frozen 
food items for sale. 

 

Executive Board Meet-
ing in the Conference Room 
on Monday, September 24th, 
2018 

 

We have several openings for flowers to be placed in the Sanctuary on Sunday 
mornings during worship.   Please contact Cynthia Faircloth (336-731-4687) or call 
the church office if you would like to reserve a Sunday for flowers. 

September 
Birthdays 

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NEWS 

 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
        
We are off to a good start in filling and returning our shoeboxes.  Thanks to 
some early shoppers we have received 29 filled shoeboxes.  We are striving to 
fill 100 shoeboxes. 
With your help we are confident we will meet our goal 
of 100 filled shoeboxes by September 23, 2018.   
Outreach and Special Events Committee   
 

Tai Chi Exercise Classes 
 

Tai Chi, low impact exercise every Tuesday, from 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m., 
in the Fellowship Hall.  Come and join us!   
 

Wednesday Lunch and Bible Study 
 

Our Wednesday Meal and Bible Study starts back on September 5th at 12:00 
p.m. in the Fellowship Hall.   Make sure you join us and invite your friends 

and neighbors as we study God’s word and fellowship together. 



 

Our Chancel Choir 
will resume their regular 
weekly rehearsals on 
Wednesday, September 12th 
at 7:00PM in the sanctuary.  
The choir has taken a well-
deserved break during the 
summer months by only 
rehearsing every other week. 
We will begin work on Ad-
vent and Christmas music 
very soon.  This would be an 
excellent time for anyone 
that has been thinking about 
joining the choir to come 
and give it a try!   

Our Adult Hand-
bell Choir has also taken a 
vacation during the summer 
months, but it is now time 
to resume our regular weekly 
rehearsals.  We will have an 
organizational meeting/
rehearsal on Wednesday, 
September 19th at 5:45 in 
the handbell rehearsal room 
on the top floor of the 

up.  Second and third year 
players meet for class at 
7:30.  These classes are 
taught by Robah Ogburn 
and Connie Merritt.  If you 
do not know what instru-
ment you would like to 
learn to play, the directors 
will help you with that deci-
sion on the first night.  
Please contact Van Krause 
for more information.  

If you have a God-given 
talent, then I can’t think of 
a better way to use it than 
by ringing handbells, sing-
ing praises to God or play-
ing your instrument.  I also 
can’t think of a better place 
to use that talent than our 
Handbell Choir, our Chan-
cel Choir or our Church 
Band!  Come and give one 
(or more) of these groups a 
try – you might just be glad 
you did! 

Christian Education build-
ing.  We can always use more 
ringers!  It is not absolutely 
necessary that you have prior 
handbell experience, alt-
hough that would be helpful.  
It is necessary, however, that 
you be able to read music.  If 
you are interested in joining 
this group, please call me 
and let me know of your 
interest prior to our Septem-
ber 19th meeting.  This group 
has a lot of fun together and 
I know that you would enjoy 
ringing with us! 

Our band is another 
hard working group in the 
church.  They rehearse on 
Sundays at 4:30PM in Blum 
Chapel.  September rehears-
als are on the 16th, 23rd and 
30th.  Our band director, 
Van Krause, would love to 
have more players (especially 
Fairview members).  We 
have many people that have 

played in the band in the 
past, but have stopped play-
ing for whatever reason.  
Now would be a great time 
to dust off your instrument 
and begin playing again!  
Many of you may not be 
aware that the church owns 
several band instruments 
that are not currently being 
used.  If you would like to 
play in the band, but don’t 
own your own instrument, 
perhaps the church has an 
instrument you can use. 

Many of you also may 
not be aware that the Salem 
Congregation offers free 
band classes at Home Mora-
vian Church on Tuesday 
evenings, beginning Septem-
ber 4th.  The rehearsals are 
held in the rehearsal room 
on the lower level of the 
building.  The beginning 
band class meets at 6:30PM 
and is for people ages 4 and 

 
 

Notes from Lewis 

Thursday, September 27th, 9:00AM 

We have taken a break during the summer months, but we are gearing up again!  We will travel to Seagrove to visit several 
of the pottery shops and eat lunch at Westmoore Family Restaurant.  Please call Jeanne Willard (336-768-5645) to reserve 
your spot on the bus no later than Sunday, September 23rd.  

 

Tuesday, October 16th, 12:30PM 

The Aging Well Fall Rally (formerly Older Adult Fall Rally) will be held at Konnoak Hills Moravian Church.   The Rt. 
Rev. Carol Foltz, our first female bishop in the Southern Province will be the guest speaker.  She will be speaking on “I 
Got Gratitude.”  Tickets are $10 each and may be purchased from Lewis Phillips, no later than Sunday, October 7th. 

 
—————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————–———— 

Fairview Friends Fellowship Schedule 
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Looking Ahead at October 2018… 
 

5th Men’s Fellowship Breakfast Meeting at K&W Healy Drive at 8:00 a.m. 
6th Shepherd’s Center Meal, 5:00 p.m., prepared by our Women’s Fellowship (Fellowship Hall) 
7th World Wide Holy Communion 
14th Maggie Styers Missionary Chapter Lovefeast, 10:00 a.m 
21st Crop Walk, 2:30 p.m., beginning at Corpening Plaza — Registration begins at 1:30 
27th Trunk or Treat, 4:00 p.m.  
28th Stewardship  Catered Luncheon after worship in the Fellowship Hall 
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Moravian Ministry Voyage 

Saturday, September 15, 2018 

12:30pm to 4:00pm 

Advent Moravian Church 
 

Provincial agencies will gather in an information fair 

culminated by a full production of Irene: the 

Adventure Begins!  This event will be for all ages as 

we trace our roots back to the beginnings of Moravian 

Missions. 

The ministry fair will be from 12:30pm to 1:45pm and 

from 3:00pm to 4:00pm.  The play will be at 2:00p. 

 

 

 

Fairview’s Youth Gathering 

Sunday, September 9, 2018 

4:00 – 6:00 p.m. 
All school aged children are welcome to join 

together with their friends from church and the 

community to have fun, fellowship, and of course 

learn about the many ways God, Jesus, and the Spirit 

are moving through our lives and the world around 

us!  Please contact Pastor Victoria (336- 978-2028) 

if you have questions. 

Ch 

 

 

 

Save the date: Trunk or Treat this year is Saturday, 

October 27th.  We need YOUR TRUNK! Please plan on 

joining us for this fun event. More info to come!

icken, Pork, and Drinks 
 

 Mark your calendars now… 

CROP Hunger Walk 

2018 

Sunday, October 21, 2018 ~  Corpening Plaza 
Check-in/Registration 1:30 p.m. ~ Walk 2:30 p.m.  
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Help needed….. 

Have you ever wondered what it would be like to serve as a Diener but you are hesitant 

because you don’t know what the process is?  We would love to talk to about being a Diener.   

We need help this Fall and at our Christmas Lovefeast services.  If you would be willing to dust off your  Diener 

outfit or try out a new one, please contact Ellen or Dick Joyce at 336-766-3387. 



 

      

     Dorcas and Ken Hauser 

  

 
 The odds against one of our favorite Fairview couples ever meeting, much less marrying, was incredible.  After all, Ken 

was a farm boy from Iowa, and Dorcas was the daughter of a well-known principal at Mineral Springs High School in far off 

Winston Salem.  Clearly, as you will soon see, God’s great hand took control and made it all happen. 

     Kenneth Frank Hauser was from Doon, Iowa and grew up on the family farm. Ken’s mother was Esther Oakland 

(previously Egeland), whose predecessors were from Haegelbostad, Norway.  Back in the late 19 th century, when the Oaklands 

arrived in America, they secured 160 acres of Iowa farm land through a homestead grant, and the family still possesses the origi-

nal homestead certificate today.  Through hard work, the farm grew to be 600 acre.     

      Ken, along with his three brothers and three sisters grew up on the farm and helped to tend it.  Ken even helped their 

father breed and break horses and mules on the farm.  At the same time, Ken attended Richland #6 grade school, a one room 

schoolhouse, and thereafter, Inwood High School in Lyon County, Iowa, graduating in 1956.   

      In the meantime, Dorcas Imogene White, the only child of Hugh and Mabel White, lived in the Winston Salem area.  

Hugh White was the renowned and much admired principal of Mineral Springs High School for 41 years.   Similarly, Dorcas’s 

mother, Mabel, taught 7th and 8th grade history at Mineral Springs and was well liked and held in high esteem by her students.  

(Mabel even taught Fairview’s very own Ruth Reich.)  In 1955, upon graduation from high school,  Dorcas attended Guilford 

College, receiving her BS degree in 1959, then, she went on to earn her master’s degree from UNC - Chapel Hill. After college, 

she landed a job at Walkertown High School where she taught English.  

    After high school, Ken’s father decided to move back to East Bend, N.C, where he had once lived. He brought Mom 

Hauser, along with Ken and Ken’s sister, Carol, leaving five older siblings back in Iowa. Ken enjoyed his time in East Bend, get-

ting to know his relatives better and even helped to renovate his aunt’s house, but education was a priority, so Ken applied to Ap-

palachian State Teacher’s College in Boone and was accepted.  Working at R.J. Reynolds Tobacco in the summers to pay his 

tuition, finally after four years, he received a degree in math and social studies.  Fortuitously, he was assigned to practice teach at 

Walkertown High School, where - low and behold - our own Dorcas White was a teacher. 

     One of Dorcas’s associates told her about the new, “good looking” practice teacher, and said, “Here’s a picture of him. I 

might have found you a man!”      

     Well, somehow, the wheels started turning, and Ken slyly asked Dorcas to help proof read a report, but when Dorcas 

completed her review, the report had so many red marks that it looked like a wounded warrior.  Despite that, however, as time 

passed, Ken concluded that Dorcas was a “right nice woman,” (those were Ken’s words), and decided that he wanted to get to 

know her better.  

    After practice teaching was over, Ken went to work at R.J. Reynolds Tobacco, but was on the verge of moving to Balti-

more to take a better job, when the fickle finger of fate – most likely guided by God – changed Ken’s life.   Out of the blue, he 

got the dreaded letter from his Iowa draft board, ordering him to report for induction. Now, he would not take the new job in Mar-

yland, but instead, he had to dutifully report to Fort Jackson for basic training. Thereafter, he was sent to the Chemical Corp at 

Edgewood Arsenal, Maryland, but all the while, he was staying in touch with Dorcas.  Finally, he ended up at the Army base in 

Anniston, Alabama, which happened to be the home of the Womens Army Corp (WACS).  The record is silent as to whether this 

was a factor that caused Dorcas to rush things up, but nevertheless, the upcoming June of 1963, Ken and Dorcas were married at 

the Winston Salem Friends Church.  The Lord works in mysterious ways!   

     Now back in Anniston, Alabama, the newly-weds set up housekeeping, but Dorcas was not impressed with the accom-

modations and remembers the gas stove that you had to light with a match, blowing up in her face and burning her eye lashes off.   

     Finally, to everyone’s relief, Ken went to reserve status, and the young couple returned to Winston Salem and rented a 

house off Linville Road near Salem Lake.  At first they both taught at East Forsyth High School, but a while later, Ken went to 

work for Hanes Hosiery (later re-named Sara Lee) where he was foreman of the stamp and fold department, then later changed to 

the cost accounting department, which managed the accounting for five plants, turning out 500,000 dozen hose per week.  
  In December of 1965, Ken and Dorcas’s first child, Daniel, was born.  Daniel is all grown up now and works for Wells 

Fargo. He and wife, Tammy, live in Concord, N.C., and have a son, Will, who just graduated from Appalachian and is headed to 

graduate school.  

    In November of 1968, their second son, Samuel, was born.  Samuel is now a Senior Financial Director at Krispy Kreme 

and his wife, Kathryn, is an English teacher at the Career Center.  They have two children:  Seth, a graduate of UNC who works 

in Charlotte and Jacob who is a special child and attends Carter High School. 
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     It was on a blessed day in 1972 when Ken, Dorcas and family were out in search of a church to call home.  They had been 

Quaker but were ready for a change.  One Sunday morning they turned onto Silas Creek Parkway, where there is a line of at least 

four churches of various denominations.  Fortunately for us, Fairview was their first stop, but when they arrived, it was almost 11 

am and as we all have long known, Fairview worship has always started at 10 am.  So, they missed Worship but ended up in Young 

Adult’s Sunday school class, where Bob Van Horn, who Dorcas had known from Mineral Springs, was the teacher.  Young Sam 

went to the Sunday school class led by Edith Tuttle, and young Daniel went to the class led by Sondra Branson Goforth.  The entire 

family all loved it, and by the time they met Reverend Vernon Daetwyler, they were hooked and have been devoted members at 

Fairview ever since. 

     Ken and Dorcas have been extremely active in the growth of Fairview.  Over the years, Ken has served many times as an 

elder and also as a trustee, including being the chairman.  

     Earlier, in 1996, Fairview’s legendary fix-it engineer, Raymer Faust, Juanita’s brother-in-law, was anxious to find some-

one besides himself to know how to do all of the essential operational tasks around the church. So, he recruited Ken to help with the 

Christmas candles, the Star, the Christmas tree, and so many other things that required special knowledge and skill to do. With Ray-

mer as his teacher, Ken studied, photographed and even created a detailed, how-to- do- it notebook on the church facility.  Then, 

almost like the great Raymer Faust was content to know that when he was gone, his church would be in good hands, in June of 

1997, he passed away. Sadly, Ken had lost his mentor.  

       At this point in Ken’s life, he had been at Sara Lee for 31 years and had had a long and successful career.     In fact, maybe 

too successful, because the new computer inventory system that he helped implement worked so well that Ken’s very own job was 

no longer needed. Abruptly, he found himself, having to take early retirement, which left him scratching his head and thinking, first 

Raymer, now my job. What am I going to do with myself -after all, I am just 59 years old?  It seemed like there was a big empty 

hole in his life. 

      Thinking and praying about his dilemma, it finally hit between the eyes like ton of bricks when suddenly, he concluded, 

the good Lord had already answered my question. The words had come from Raymer but they were God’s words. Raymer had pre-

pared him, and God was directing him to be a steward of things at Fairview.  And that’s exactly what Ken did, and is still doing 

some 21 years later, and with each successive year, both he and Dorcas continue to become closer and closer to our dear Lord. 

      To Ken and Dorcas, stewardship included many other things at the church, including helping with the preschool program, 

where daughter-in-law, Kathryn served as director.  On top of that, they help with the chicken pies and served on cooking teams.  

Ken is a master candle maker, he’s been a leader in the Men’s Fellowship; he still directs two yard sales a year. He heads the group 

that decorates the church at Christmas and still climbs the very high ladder in the sanctuary to put up the Moravian Star.   Basically, 

around the church, Ken is the go-to guy who can do anything.  

    With all that, Ken and Dorcas are integral members of the Chancel Choir and seldom miss a practice.  Dorcas is as ener-

getic as Ken in her church activities.  She is a wonderful speaker and my favorite at Fairview, and she also has taught the Weber 

Class both at Laurel Ridge and at the church.  Furthermore, she has been on a cooking team and been Ken’s companion in their 

myriad of church endeavors.    Also, Dorcas works hard at a unique way of promoting our church by making small folded stars and 

giving them out to the public along with information about Fairview. 

      Perhaps, Ken and Dorcas’s greatest calling, however, is their devotion to their grandchild, Jacob, which they call a labor 

of love. Of course, they love all of their grandchildren immensely, but young Jacob needs more attention than most children. They 

often bring him to Fairview where he interacts with the congregation, the ministers, the staff, and with his best friend, our very 

own, Lewis Phillips.t 

     Over the years, despite all of their church activity, Ken and Dorcas have found the time to see the world, including all fifty 

states, plus Australia, New Zealand, and Europe.  In Russia, they dined with Russian families and took a river cruise on the Volga. 

Ken even caught a Russian fish on the Volga.   Some of their travel companions were Fairview folks, like Hewitt and Jessie Gilbert, 

Evelyn and David West, Lucy and Benny Milliken, Walter and Edith Tuttle, Cleo and Jake Weems, Ruth and Everett Freeman, 

John and Sandra Goforth and others.  

     Ken is an avid gardener which is obvious when you see his yard.  Also, he loves golf and plays every week or so with his 

Fairview golf buddies, including national seniors champion, Lindsay Tise and other great Fairview Moravians like Eddie Hubbard 

and Jerry Byerly. 

    I asked Ken and Dorcas what Fairview has meant to them.  They both responded enthusiastically, almost in unison, ex-

claiming, “It saved us!   It’s our church home! Fairview has always been so friendly.  Our children fitted it perfectly.  People like 

youth director, Don Griffin, helped to shape our sons’ lives and people like Bob Rascoe and practically everyone at Fairview were 

always so very cordial and ready to help us in every way. It has made a huge difference in our lives. We love Fairview! “  

     Well, Ken and Dorcas, Fairview loves you all too!   From the depth of our hearts, we appreciate your dedication to our 

church.  Through your love of family, church, country and Jesus Christ, you both have been role models to everyone you have 

come in contact with.  Thank you for being the wonderful stewards and great Christians that you are and may God be with you and 

bless you forever. 

                     Danny Ferguson 
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Remember Our Members in Assisted 

Living and Nursing Facilities 

 

 

Adams Farm Living & Rehabilitation 

 Mary Louise Berger - #204 
 

Brookdale Senior Living - Peace Haven Road 

 Henrietta Green  
  

Bermuda Village - Greystone Apt.  

 Betty Beeson - #103 
 
 

Salemtowne Healthcare 

 Barbara Giesler  

 Dorothy Andrews - #117 

 Eleanor Swaim 
 

Priddy Manor 

 Ruth Morgan 
 

South Fork 

 Al Butner  

 Bob Joyce 
 

The Oaks 

      Edna Teague - #407 
 

Trinity Elms 

 David Marcus, Sr. 

       

 

Shut In: 

Tootie Barbour; Betty Bennett; Betty Fulp; Sam 

Hardister; Gayle Heck; Doug Ivester; Jolleen 

Johnson; Lillie Mae Joyce; Nancy Manual; Opal 

Miller; Lucy Millikan; Doris Noell; Ruby Pulliam; 

E. Artis Weber 

 

 

Sick: 

Michael Boerg; Doris Brame; Nelson Cannon; 

Roger Carmichael; Anne Collins; Oneita Dease; 

Ann and David Marcus; Amy Mendenhall; Linda 

Self;  
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WORSHIP GREETERS 

 
 

 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 

2nd Corky and Danny Flowers 

9th Phil and Frankie Stith 

16th Joanna and Bill Oehman 

23rd Sharlene Medley and Mollie Rascoe 

30th Open 
 

Elder of the Month:  Terri Barringer & Carolyn Neal 

Trustee of the Month:  Rod Back 
 

 

 

...Pat Thomason, on July 8th, we express our 
sympathy to her family and friends. 
 
...Ann Breese, on July 10, we express our sympathy 
to her family and friends. 
 
...Walter Tuttle, on August 29th, we express our 
sympathy to his family and friends.  

The congregation  
was saddened by the death of three of 

our members... 

 

Welcome New Members to Our 

Church Family 
 

 

Rebecca Dixon 

2700 Reynolda Rd 

Winston Salem, NC 27106 

336-239-4601 

 

Vicky Gwyn 

303 Briarcreek Manor 

Lewisville, NC 27023 

336-946-1153 

 

Kevin, Lanny, Kaleb and Kierstyn Krause 

290 Lyons Drive 

Clemmons, NC 27012 

336-470-0804 (Kevin) 

336-470-6909 (Lanny) 



 

Fairview Moravian Church 
 

 Office:  (336) 768-5629     

 Kitchen:  (336) 768-1958 
  

 E-mail:  fmc@fairviewmoravianchurch.org 

 Website:  www.fairviewmoravianchurch.org 

Like us on Facebook! 
 

Office Hours: 

 Monday - Thursday:  9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

  
 

Staff & Ministry Areas of Fairview 
 

Rev. Scott Venable, Pastor (336-682-4635) 

Rev. Victoria Lasley, Associate Pastor 

Lewis Phillips, Pastoral Assistant/ Music Director  

(336-749-4682) 

Patricia Rau, Church Treasurer/Administrative Assistant 

Van Krause, Band Director 

Nancy Morgan, Pianist 

Jody Brendle, Chair of Trustees 

Gay Nell Hutchens, Vice-Chair of Trustees 

Pat Sapp, Vice-Chair of Elders 

Non-Profit Organization 

US Postage Paid 

Winston-Salem NC 

Permit Number 119 

Fairview Moravian Church 

6550 Silas Creek Parkway 

Winston-Salem NC  27106 

 

Address Service Requested 

Let us hold fast to the confession of our hope without wavering, for he who has promised is faithful. 

Hebrews 10: 23 
 

September 2018 Newsletter 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chicken Pie  
&  

Country Ham Supper 
Saturday, September 22nd 

 

4:00 to 6:45 p.m. 
 

Adults — $10; Children Ages 3 to 12 — $5; 
Children 2 and Under Eat Free 

 

Come one, come all!  This is one of the most delicious 
meals you can eat — and it’s right here at Fairview.  Join 
us in the Fellowship Hall anytime between 4:00 and 
6:45 p.m. and bring your family and a friend or two! 
 

(Sponsored by the Fairview Women’s Fellowship) 

Like us on 
Facebook!  


